
 

 

 

As a man was passing the elephants, he suddenly 
stopped, confused by the fact that these huge 
creatures were being held by only a small rope tied 
to their front leg. No chains, no cages. It was obvious 
that the elephants could, at any time break away 
from their bonds but for some reason, they did not. 

He saw a trainer nearby and asked why these 
animals just stood there and made no attempt to 
get away. “Well,” trainer said, “when they are very 
young and much smaller we use the same size rope 
to tie them and, at that age, it’s enough to hold 
them. As they grow up, they are conditioned to 
believe they cannot break away. They believe the 
rope can still hold them, so they never try to break 
free.” 

The man was amazed. These animals could at any 
time break free from their bonds but because they 
believed they couldn’t, they were stuck right where 
they were. 

Like the elephants, how many of us go through life hanging onto a belief that we cannot do something, 
simply because we failed at it once before? 

Failure is a part of learning. We should never give up the struggle in life. You fail not because you are 
destined to fail, but because there are lessons which you need to learn as you move on with your life. 

NOVEMBER 
Remembrance Day………………....Nov 11 

Team/Club Shirt Mufti Day……...….Nov 15 

DECEMBER 
Speech & Awards Night…………...…Dec 4 

Yr 6 Fun Day………………………….…Dec 5 

Kindy/PP Grad & Nativity Picnic…....Dec 6 

End of Year Fun Day…………………..Dec 9 

Yr 6 Special Chapel…………………Dec 10 

Term 4 Concludes……………………Dec 10 

Failure is success in progress.   
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General 
2020 Bus Application Forms 
Application forms were sent home last week with 
the eldest sibling. A copy of the form will also be 
on page 8 of the newsletter.  

If you are an existing user of the bus system, 
please still complete and return the form no later 
than Monday, 18th November so that we can 
have up to date details and students.  

If we do not receive a 2020 Bus Application we 
will simply assume your child will not require the 
bus next year.  

Thank you 
Narelle Duncan  
Bus Co-Ordinator 

Combined Sports Day 

Students had a memorable day as they 
participated in the various events for our 
Combined Schools Sports Day.  

Despite the weather, there were still plenty of 
smiles on faces and good sportsmanship 
displayed. Well done and congratulations to 
each and every participant. 

See page 5 of the newsletter to view the 2019 
Combined Sports Day medalists.  

Medals will be presented to the students THIS 
Friday, November 15 during the Chapel 
program. 

Uniform 
With our busy school programme this term, the 
uniform standard has been slipping.  
We encourage you to check your child/ren are 
wearing the correct uniform. 
 
For summer uniform, the school handbook 
outlines: 

✔ ︎ black polishable school shoes or school 
regulation sandals (black/brown/navy). 
✔ ︎ socks to be worn with shoes. Boys: grey ankle 
socks - one fold. Girls: white ankle socks - one 
fold. 
✔ ︎ jewellery limited to 1 pair of plain or silver stud 
earrings 3mm or less. (Medical bracelets and 
watches that meet criteria are OK. See 
handbook.)  
 
Please ensure your child/ren are not wearing: 

✘ sport shoes with their summer uniform. 
✘ non-regulation socks. 
✘ bracelets or thread around wrists or ankles 
(exception: medical bracelets). 
✘ hoop earrings, sleepers or large studs. 

Team/Club Shirt Mufti Day 
~ Friday, November 15 ~ 

THIS Friday, we are having a Team/Club Shirt Mufti 
Day! 

We encourage all Carmel students to wear a 
Club/Team/Group/Sports shirt. This year students 
can wear mufti on the bottom. If students do not 
have a team shirt, they can wear full mufti (IF they 
bring a donation). 

We also ask that you please bring along a gold coin 
donation.  All funds raised will go towards packing 
shoeboxes for Operation Christmas Child and also 
the $10 delivery fee for each shoebox. 

We hope you can support this 
wonderful cause and we look forward 
to seeing what shirt you will wear on 
Friday‼ 

Before / After School Care 

We are seeking to find out what interest there 
would be in Before/After School Care and 
Vacation Care made available by Carmel 
Primary. 

If this is something of interest to you, we would 
appreciate your assistance in completing an 
online survey. 

Go to… 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/CACPafterschoolcare 
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Operation Christmas Child 
It’s that time of year again with Christmas sneaking 
up on us all.  Each year I have the privilege of 
working with Carmel Adventist Primary and the 
Christmas Child Shoebox Appeal.  We join together 
to pack shoeboxes full of love and joy that are 
delivered throughout South East Asia to under 
privileged children.   

THIS Friday, November 15 we are having a 
Team/Club Shirt Mufti Day, encouraging all 
Carmel students to show the community they 
belong to and to highlight how we can spread 
that feeling of community and belonging with 

others.  All Carmel students are encouraged to 
wear a Club/Sport/Team/Group shirt and bring 
along a gold coin donation.   

All funds raised will go towards packing shoeboxes 
for Operation Christmas Child and also the $10 
delivery fee for each shoebox.   If you as a family 
wish to also donate items towards Operation 
Christmas Child, the shoeboxes are available at 
reception and the closing date will be Friday 15th 
November.  Any donations are greatly appreciated, 
especially soap, toothbrushes, small teddy bears, 
clothing…the list goes on.   

For more information please see the Samaritan 
Purse Operation Christmas Child website 
https://www.samaritanspurse.org.au/what-we-
do/operation-christmas-child/ 

With many thanks,   
Felicity Shipard  

Fire Season 
With summer just around 
the corner, here is a 
reminder of our fire safety 
procedures.  

Any day classed as being a CATASTROPHIC FIRE 
DAY in the Perth Hills will result in school being 
cancelled for the day. 

All schools in the Hills are on a special alert system 
and will be notified if such a day is forecast. This 
alert is normally done by 1pm of the day 
preceding and allows us time to notify parents. 

ABC radio (720AM) announces all fire warnings 
and regularly keeps up to date. Therefore on 
extreme weather days, the school office will have 
the radio playing in the background to simply stay 
in touch with any current fire warnings. 

If ever the school needs to be evacuated off site 
for events such as a bushfire, our destination is 
Advent Park Campground, Kalamunda Road, 
MAIDA VALE. Advent Park has a kitchen, toilets, 
shade, water and shelter available. This is also the 
location of off campus evacuation for the High 
School Campus. 

If you at any stage hear of schools in this area 
being evacuated, please do not rush to school to 
collect students as you may create traffic issues 
that would prolong evacuation. 

Combined Schools Sports Day 
Team Game Results 
After lunch, students participated in various team 
games (tunnel ball, bean bag, chest pass and a 
running relay). 

The combined results from these team events 
were: 

1st – Carmel 
2nd – Victoria Park 
3rd – Landsdale 

Well done Carmel!‼ 

Staff Update 

We wish to inform you of a change to our staffing 
for next year. 

Mrs Sara Foster has accepted a teaching position 
at Landsdale Christian School. We wish her all the 
best in her new position. 

We welcome Mrs Anne Tonkin who has been 
teaching at Landsdale this past year. Mrs Tonkin 
will be teaching our Year 6 class. 

More details soon. 

O N L Y  3  W E E K S  T O  
F I N A L I S E  Y O U R   

2 0 1 9  F E E S .  
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Concert, Awards Night &  
Year 6 Graduation 

The end of the year is fast 
approaching and we’re sure your 
calendar is filling up quickly with various functions.  

Don’t forget to set aside Wednesday, December 
4 for our end of year Concert, Awards Night (for 
all grades) and Year 6 Graduation, held at the 
Carmel College Secondary Gymnasium.  

The Concert will begin at 6:30pm. The Years 4 - 6 
students will present the story of Esther ‘Ordinary 
Faith’, a musical by Kathie Hill. 

We encourage ALL children and their families to 
attend. Plan now to be there! Carmel College 

Secondary Graduation 
Sabbath Morning 
The graduation Church Service 
featuring the Year 12 graduates 
will be held at 11am at Carmel College Church. 
All are welcome to attend the Bible Study 
groups beforehand for children and adults from 
9:30 -10:30am.  

After the service there will be a 
basket lunch. Please bring a plate of 
food to share. 
 
Sabbath Evening 
The year 12 Graduation and College Speech 
Night will be held in the gymnasium. The 
program will start at 7pm. All high school 
students are expected to attend and be in full 
summer school uniform. 

Christmas in the Bush 
Join us on the grounds of the 
Primary School on Friday, 
December 6 for Christmas 
in the Bush 

The evening will commence with a picnic 
tea at 5pm. Nativity walks will commence 
through the bush featuring our 3yo Kindy, 4yo 
Kindy and Pre-Primary students. During this 
evening we will also have our Kindy and Pre-
Primary graduation and some Christmas Carols 
and special items by our school choir.  

We look forward to seeing you there! 

end of year events… 
DEC 

4 
Year 6 Fun Day  
Our Year 6 students will enjoy a 
fun day out at Adventure World!  

Students are to wear their sports 
uniform. Bring: swimwear, towel, sunscreen, hat, 
sunglasses, thongs and a change of clothes. 
They also need to bring their lunch and water 
bottle. 

At the end of the day, Year 6 families are 
invited to an Italian theme family picnic on the 
grounds of the Primary School. 

DEC 
5 

DEC 
6 

DEC 
7 

Waterslide Fun Day 
We have the giant waterslides 
back again this year on Monday, 
December 9.  

Each class will have a rostered 
time on the slides to ensure that everyone gets a 
fair go. 

Students need to wear their SPORT UNIFORM and 
ensure sunscreen has been applied. 

Bring: 
• Lunch 
• Hat 
• Bathers & Towel 

Students may also want to 
bring along a dry set of 
clothes. 

Final Chapel &  
Year 6 Goodbyes 
Our final Chapel for the year will 
be held in the Multipurpose room 
on the last day of school, Tuesday, 
December 10 from 9am – 10am.  

During this special program we will be 
reminiscing the graduates time at Carmel.  

After the program, Year 6 students and families 
will congregate on the school oval/basketball 
court for a special goodbye of our Year 6’s. 

We welcome all families to join us. 

DEC 
9 

DEC 
10 

Term 4 Concludes! 
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Bronze Medal Silver Medal Gold Medal 
Pre Primary Girls 
Sheryl Madzvimbo Ahria Murua Ashlyn Johansson 
Landsdale Landsdale Carmel 
 
Pre Primary Boys 
Carter McMillan Mason Collard Reuben Laverdure 
Carmel Victoria Park Victoria Park 
 
Year 1 Girls 
None awarded Maddie Major Imogen Brown 
 Carmel Carmel 
  Rachel Kwe 
  Carmel 
 
Year 1 Boys 
Anesu Watadza Lincoln Bishop Joshua Lowe 
Carmel Carmel Carmel 
 
Year 2 Girls 
Valentina Pennington Tanatswa Matika Sophie Bacea-Anton 
Carmel Victoria Park Carmel 
 
Year 2 Boys 
Elisha Dixon Cal Kwe Mel Tong 
Carmel Carmel Landsdale 
Malachi Sheldrick   
Carmel   
 
Year 3 Girls 
Ella Sinnamon Jenae Johansson Lime Jang 
Victoria Park Carmel Victoria Park 
 
Year 3 Boys 
Noah Thomson Darrel Sengo Wade Stanton 
Carmel Carmel Carmel 
 
Year 4 Girls 
Alayna Walker Isabella Foster Summer Adams 
Carmel Carmel Landsdale 
 
Year 4 Boys 
Will Pearson Judd Pearson Tinotenda Makate 
Carmel Carmel Victoria Park 
 
Year 5 Girls 
Isabelle Sookloll Edna Gongar Faith Sheldrick 
Landsdale Carmel Carmel 
 
Year 5 Boys 
Malachi Thomas Jadon Stankovic Clay Walker 
Carmel Carmel Carmel 
 
Year 6 Girls 
Brianna Gomba Tweesha Khut Isla Bishop 
Carmel Victoria Park Carmel 
 
Year 6 Boys 
Tafadzwa Makate Cale Newitt Vu Sibanda 
Victoria Park Carmel Carmel 

 

Combined Schools Sports Day 
     Medal Recipients 

Congratulations! 
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In our Year 5 Bible Study class last week we studied a story in Matthew 14. The disciples were in a boat 
travelling to the other side of the lake when a big storm arose.  Jesus was not with them, as he had 
climbed a nearby hill to spend some quiet time praying. The disciples were terrified by the storm but 
Jesus had not forgotten them.  He revealed his power in a mighty way and walked across the water to 
them. In verse 28, Peter asked, ‘Lord, if it is really you, let me walk to you on the water!’  Jesus said, 
‘Come!’, so Peter got out of the boat and started walking on the water to Jesus.  In the story we read 
that when Peter saw the strong winds and the waves he was terrified. We imagined him taking his eyes 
off Jesus and looking at the waves all around him.  He started to sink and then he called out to Jesus, 
‘Lord, I’m going down! Please save me!’ Jesus reached out and grabbed Peter’s outstretched arm and 
pulled him back up. Jesus saved him.    
  

Together, we talked about times in our lives when we are like Peter. We shared things that make us feel 
like we're sinking.  We realised that we’re just like Peter. When we feel we are ‘sinking’ with the pressure 
of things happening around us, we can always call out to Jesus, ‘Lord, I’m going down! Please save 
me!’   And just like Jesus reached out to save Peter, He is waiting to reach out and save us too, when 
we call out to Him.    
 
God bless, 
Mrs Nicola Warchol 

Church News 

Carmel  College SDA Church  
Upcoming Events 
Youth Café – 15 November 
Hillbillies Men’s Breakfast – 17 November 
Business Meeting – 17 November 
CAC Graduation Service – 7 December 
Church Christmas Party – 22 December  

Liv ingston SDA Church  
Upcoming Events 
Men’s Ministry & Board Meeting – 11 November 
Craft – 13 November 
Toddler Musical Playtime – 14 November 
Jag/Tag – 15 November 
Pathfinders – 16 November 
Working Bee – 17 November 
Craft Stall Day – 20 November 

Come along and join in any of the various age 
related programs or small groups between 
9:30am-10:30am each Saturday followed by the 
church service at 11am.  Everyone is welcome! 

Chapel 
We have our weekly Chapel program every 
FRIDAY morning from 8:50am to 9:30am in the 
Multipurpose Room (located next to Library). 

This Friday (November 15), we welcome the Yr 10 
students from the Secondary Campus who will be 
speaking about their Cambodia trip. 
 
Next week (November 22)… 
Coordinating: French Chapel  
(All classes will participate) 
Speaker: Pr Gervais 
 
We look forward to seeing you there! 

from our chaplain… 

Road to Bethlehem 
Come along to Road to Bethlehem! 

The Road to Bethlehem is a spectacular walk through 
drama presenting the true story of Christmas and 
will be on again this year at Livingston Monday 
9th - Wed 11th Dec 2019.  

More information, photos and videos are 
available on the 
website www.roadtobethlehem.org.au 



 

 

  p.  (08) 9291 6399 
e. admin@carmelcollegeprimary.wa.edu.au 

w.  www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au 

CARMEL PRIMARY 
ADVENTIST COLLEGE 

Like us on Facebook for regular information 
updates.  
Search for Carmel Adventist College Primary. Happy Birthday  

…to the following students who celebrate an 
upcoming birthday! 

    Rachel (Yr 1)  Mia (Yr 1) 
    Salvador (Kindy)  Karah (PP) 
    Jordyn (Kindy)  Blake (Kindy) 
    Amos (Yr 1)   Sonny (Yr 3) 
    Darcy (Yr 6)    
 
 

Have a wonderful day and we 
pray that God will bless you  

School Term Dates 2019  
Term 4  Tuesday, October 15 – Tuesday, Dec 10 

Pre-Loved School Uniforms 
Go to our ’Carmel Adventist College Primary & 
Secondary – Buy, Sell or Swap’. This page is for both 
Primary and Secondary Uniforms. Simply click the ‘JOIN 
GROUP’ button and Admin will get you off and running. 

Upcoming Excursions or Incursions 
Yr 1 Zoo Excursion…….………....Wednesday, 13 November 
Yr 4 Fremantle Excursion………….…Thursday, 5 December 

School Term Dates 2020 
Term 1  Monday, February 3 – Wednesday, April 8 
Term 2  Wednesday, April 29 – Friday, July 3 
Term 3  Tuesday, July 21 – Friday, September 25 
Term 4  Tuesday, October 13 – Friday, Dec 11 

Mamarapha College  
Graduation 2019 
 
You are invited to the special  
Graduation Ceremony. 

 
Date:  Saturday, November 23 
Time:  3:00pm 
Dinner:  6pm (Book in advance) 
Venue:  Swan Valley 
  145 Talbot Road 
  Stratton 
Enquiries: (08) 9397 7233 

 

 

 

 

Uniform Shop Opening Hours 
Please see below for the opening times.  

Secondary Uniform Shop 
Monday  8:30 - 9:00am 
Tuesday  3:30 - 4:00pm  
Thursday  8:30 - 9:00am 
 
Primary Uniform Shop 
Friday   8:45 – 9:15am.  



  2020	BUS	APPLICATION	FORM	

CARMEL 
ADVENTIST COLLEGE

PRIMARY	CONTACT	

Mr/Mrs/Miss/Ms		______________________________________________________________________________________________________	
	 	 	 First	Name	 	 	 	 Surname	

ADDRESS:	____________________________________________________________________________________________________________
	 	 	 	 No./Street	 	 	 	 Suburb	 	 	 	 Post	Code	

TELEPHONE:	__________________________________________________________________________________________________________	
	 	 	 Home	 	 	 	 	 Work	 	 	 	 Mobile	

EMAIL	ADDRESS:			______________________________________________________________________________________________________	

SECOND	CONTACT	

Mr/Mrs/Miss/Ms		______________________________________________________________________________________________________	
	 	 	 First	Name	 	 	 	 Surname	

ADDRESS:	____________________________________________________________________________________________________________
	 	 	 	 No./Street	 	 	 	 Suburb	 	 	 	 Post	Code	

TELEPHONE:	__________________________________________________________________________________________________________	
	 	 	 Home	 	 	 	 	 Work	 	 	 	 Mobile	

EMAIL	ADDRESS:	_______________________________________________________________________________________________________	

STUDENTS	MOBILE	NUMBER	(Secondary	only):	______________________________________________________________________________	

1.					Please	note:	your	child’s	bus	stop	may	be	up	to	2kms	from	your	residence.		
2.					NEW	STOPS	-	Please	allow	up	to	10	working	days	for	this	to	put	into	place.		

Student’s	Name’s Age Year School
Current	
(please	
(ck)

New	
(please	
(ck)

Full		
Time

Part-
Time

Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri

AM

PM

AM

PM

AM

PM

AM

PM

Even if you are an existing user of the bus system, please complete and return this form by 
Monday 18th November so that we can have up to date details and students. 

I confirm that I have discussed the accompanying ‘Conditions for Travel’ with the above students.
I authorise my contact details to be disclosed to the bus company, Buswest. 

Parents/Guardians Signature: _____________________________________ Date:	_________________________



	

CONDITIONS FOR BUS TRAVEL 
Safety	Rules:	
❖Where	seatbelts	are	fiLed,	they	must	be	worn.	
❖Stay	in	your	seat	at	all	Omes.	
❖Do	not	lean	against	the	doors	or	out	the	windows.	
❖Stand	away	from	Bus	aRer	geSng	off	and	do	not	cross	the	road	unOl	it	is	clear.	
❖Do	not	cross	in	front	of	the	Bus.	
❖Do	not	throw	anything	in	or	out	of	the	Bus.	
❖Put	Bags	under	seat,	between	your	feet	or	on	your	lap.	Bags	are	not	permiLed	in	the	Aisle.	

Behaviour	Rules:	
❖Keep	voices	at	a	reasonable	level.	
❖No	inappropriate	language,	verbal	teasing,	play	fighOng	or	other	physical	contact.	
❖While	the	Bus	is	waiOng	at	the	School	in	the	aRernoon,	you	cannot	leave	the	Bus	without	the	

Driver’s	permission.	
❖Do	not	call	out	of	the	Bus	windows.	

Property	Rules:	
❖Do	not	eat	on	the	bus.	Only	drink	water.	
❖Parents	will	be	financially	responsible	for	any	damage	to	bus	exterior	or	interior	including	

seats	and	seat	covers.	

AdministraQve	Rules:	
❖Casual	use	of	the	Bus	service	is	permiLed	within	the	following	guidelines: 

-	Ticket	to	be	purchased	at	School	RecepOon	prior	to	trip	unless	another	financial	
arrangement	has	been	approved	by	the	Bus	Administrator.  
-	The	Pick-up	or	Drop-off	is	an	exisOng	stop	on	an	Established	Route.	

❖Parents	must	noOfy	the	Bus	Administrator	of	changes	to	exisOng	Omes,	locaOons	or	days	in	
wriOng,	with	at	least	24	hours	noOce.	

❖Should	a	new	stop	be	required,	please	allow	up	to	10	working	days	for	this	to	be	put	into	
place.		

❖Last	minute	changes,	noOfied	to	the	driver	by	the	student	will	be	denied	and	alternaOve	
transport	will	be	required	at	the	parent’s	cost.	

A	serious	view	will	conQnue	to	be	taken	if	misbehaviour	occurs	or	offences	are	
perpetrated.	Repeated	breaking	of	Rules	will	lead	to	disciplinary	acQon	or	loss	of	Bus	

privileges

PRIMARY	CAMPUS	

Address:	18	First	Ave,	BICKLEY		WA		6076	
T:		(08)	9291	6399		F:	(08)	9291	9850	
M:	0488	119	945	(aRer	hours	only)	
E:	narelleduncan@advenOst.org.au

SECONDARY	CAMPUS	

Address:	210	Glenisla	Rd,	CARMEL		WA		6076	
T:		(08)	9293	5333		F:	(08)	9293	5307	 	
E:	juliemccutcheon@advenOst.org.au

www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au

http://www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au
http://www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au






Carmel	Adventist	
College	Families		

	

Kids	Inn	OSHC	Club	would	like	to	offer	all	Carmel	Adventist	College	
families	some	assistance.		

Due	to	Carmel	Adventist	College	ending	term	earlier	than	other	
schools,	some	families	are	going	to	be	struggling	with	where	their	

children	can	go	during	that	week?	

Well	we	would	like	to	offer	you	a	solution		

Kids	Inn	OSCH	Club	will	be	opening	everyday	of	that	week:		

16th	December	to	20th	December	2019	

We	will	be	open	from	6.45am	to	6.00pm	every	day	

	

Even	if	your	child	has	never	been	here,	or	you	don’t	normally	require	
care	we	welcome	all	of	you	to	come	and	use	the	service	during	that	

week.	

You	will	receive	all	your	normal	Child	Care	Benefits	and	will	not	impact	
enrolments	at	other	services.	

There	is	no	commitment	and	no	permanent	bookings,	your	children	
will	just	come	for	that	week,	if	that	is	all	you	require.	

Please	feel	free	to	contact	the	Centre	Manager	Shelley	on		

08	9257	1222	or	email	

oshc@kidsinn.com.au	

With	any	questions,	or	for	more	information		



                                                                                               

  

For more information about our courses and workshops, please click here or visit www.relationshipswa.org.au 

 

ALL THINGS PARENTING 
West Leederville/Midland/Joondalup 

November  2019 
 

All About Anger for Parents & Teens Sat 9 Nov  6.30-9pm $50 p/family 

This workshop, for both parents and their teens, has been designed to assist families when anger is becoming troublesome. 
Gain a deeper understanding of the ways we create and maintain angry feelings within our family, and develop language 
and skills which will help family members respond to their own and other’s anger in a more constructive and positive way. 
 

Dads Raising Teenage Girls - JOONDALUP 

Wed 13 Nov   6.30-9.00pm    $30 p/person 
This workshop helps Dads understand the changes occurring in their teenage daughters and shows ways to help them 
navigate this difficult time and encourage them to make good choices. 
 

Parent-Teen Connection x 4  Mon 18 Nov-9 Dec  6.30-9pm $50 p/person 

This course will provide you with a practical ‘how-to’ guide to help you understand their behaviour and show you some  
skills to manage their behaviour effectively. 
 

Successful Single Parenting Mon 18 Nov  6.30-9pm $30 p/person 

If you are a single parent and are well through that initial relationship break-up stage, this course will provide strategies that 
will help you develop a close and special relationship with your child. 
 
 

Fathering After Separation - MIDLAND  

Tues 19 Nov  6.30-9pm $30 p/person 
This workshop help you develop parenting skills that are responsive to your children’s needs as they find their way through 
the family separation, and to assist you find helpful ways to stay in contact with your children.  
 

How to Develop Qualities in your children  

Sat 23 Nov 9.30am-4.30pm $60 p/person 
All parents and those caring for children would like to see children display such qualities as kindness, truthfulness, fairne ss 
and respect.  This workshop offers strategies to develop these qualities and is based on the Virtues Project. 
 

Dads Raising Girls   Mon 25 Nov  6.30-9pm $30 p/person 

Find out how to build a rewarding father-daughter relationship and how it impacts their self-concept and self-esteem. 
 

Understanding Stepfamily Relationships  

Sat 30 Nov 9.30am-4.30pm $60person/$100couple 
This one day workshop is based on research that highlights some of the more helpful ways of forming and living in this new 
family, be it a stepfamily or a blended family. Learn some useful strategies around how to parent and maintain healthy 
relationships in this context. 

Places are limited – please contact (08) 6164 0239 to register today 
 

https://relationshipswa.org.au/en/courses-and-seminars/all-courses-and-seminars
https://relationshipswa.org.au/

